
 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

March 16, 2020 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met March 16, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Mark Fleming, Steve 

Greene and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

Travis Garst, Solid Waste Director, provided the February activity report.  

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, and Kevin Peroutek, EMP Director, discussed items the safety committee identified that 

needs to be purchased. Kevin Peroutek advised of the LEPC meeting tonight at 6:30 p.m. and that school is 

closed for this week. He said it was suggested to continue with self-quarantine and limit gatherings. He said the 

State had the Emergency Declaration in place. It was discussed that Jewell County could declare a state of local 

public health emergency resulting in potential or occurring Pandemic known as COVID-19. 

 

Brenda Eakins, Treasurer, discussed COVID-19 prevention. 

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, provided an update on operations. Commissioners reported road concerns.  

 

The minutes of the March 9, 2020 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Kevin Peroutek, Emergency Preparedness Coordinator, had the COVID-19 Public Health Emergency 

Resolution for the Commissioners’ approval. Mark Fleming moved and Keith Roe seconded to approve the 

COVID-19 Public Health Emergency Resolution 20-06. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:40 a.m. 

 

  

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Steve Greene, Member 

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Mark Fleming, Chairman 


